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ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes: February 21, 2005

The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE 

Present: E. Nelson, L. Barbash, K. Mack, R. Williams

Absent:  M. Irwin, L. Law, B. Currie-Conik (or Tonic)

The new members who were present were introduced.

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1The Committee discussed grant outreach, and the kinds of organizations that might be carrying on activities that might be fundable under city regulations and ANC policies.  Ms. Nelson described the limitations imposed by these regulations and policies.  She reported that contact had been made with organizations connected with Eastern High School, Ludlow-Taylor Elementary School, and Eliot Junior High School.  Despite repeated contact, none have responded with applications, although there is a teacher at Ludlow-Taylor that has expressed interest.  Mr. Mack said he would try to follow up with Eastern High School, as he is an alumnus.   

Ms. Nelson said that she had received a draft application from individuals who worked with a football activity connected with Rosedale Recreation Center, but no formal application has been received.  She sent an e-mail reminder but has not heard back.  She also received a phone call from someone who runs art activities for children but the caller was not sure if any of his programs are within the ANC 6A area.  He said he would investigate and get back to the COC.

There was discussion of the possibility of finding a fundable activity at the Sherwood Recreation Center.  Three committee members discussed their efforts, which have been unsuccessful thus far.  Both Mr. Mack and Ms. Williams will continue to investigate.

Ms. Nelson said that Ms. Irwin (who was not present) is looking into the possibility that a free newspaper called Marketplace might provide the ANC or COC with free advertising for free activities and events.  Ms. Williams has also been trying to make contact with the newspaper in connection with some possibly mis-leading information about ANC 6A that appeared therein.

The Committee discussed a proposed resolution recommending that the ANC send letters to organizations and facilities that host ANC meetings.  Ms. Irwin will draft a sample letter to present to the ANC.  Upon motion, the Resolution was passed unanimously.  If approved by ANC 6A, Commissioners and committee chairs will be asked to provide information that will be needed for the letters: names, addresses, contact individuals, the way the ANC used the facility, anyone who should receive special thanks, and length of use.

Ms. Nelson reported that at its last meeting, the ANC had approved the flier and had agreed to provide the addresses of any additional agenda drop-off locations within a week from the date of the meeting.  This information was provided and a final version of the flyer has been produced and circulated, again, among the commissioners.  The Committee discussed how and where the fliers should be printed.  The price we were quoted from Kinkos was based on the assumption that all 10,000 copies would be printed at the same time.  We would prefer to have it printed in smaller batches to avoid storage problems and to allow for future changes but this would result in a higher total cost.  Ms. Irwin will ask Kinko’s whether Kinko’s might offer a lower rate for printing smaller batches, in light of the frequent business they get from the ANC.  Mr. Barbash will check a downtown copying company, Miller Copying, to see if their rates might be enough lower than Kinko’s to make up for the inconvenience of using a downtown firm (with which we do not have an account) as opposed to Kinko’s on Capitol Hill.

There was a limited discussion of the ANC 6A website.  Not everyone had had an opportunity to become familiar with the site so the planned discussion of enhancements did not take place.  However, it was agreed that Ms. Nelson would proceed with the development of the individual commissioner pages for those commissioners who are interested in having one.  It was proposed and agreed that an announcement to that effect be made at the next ANC meeting.
The Committee adjourned at 8:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Louis Barbash

Member, Community Outreach Committee

� Spelling approximate; the Committee has not yet received contact information for this member





